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	CALIFORNIA STATE BOARD OF EDUCATION
MAY 2011 AGENDA

	SUBJECT

African American Advisory Committee: California Department of Education Response to Committee’s Accountability and Special Education Recommendations. 

	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Action

	
	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Information

	
	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Public Hearing


	RECOMMENDATION


The State Board of Education (SBE) staff recommends that the SBE review and take action as deemed necessary and appropriate. No specific action is recommended at this time. 
	SUMMARY OF PREVIOUS STATE BOARD OF EDUCATION DISCUSSION AND ACTION OF EDUCATION DISCUSSION ANDANDACTIONACTION


At its January 2011 meeting, Dr. L. Steven Winlock, AAAC Chair, presented the committee’s recommendations to the board members. Following the presentation, President Kirst requested that California Department of Education (CDE) staff review the committee’s recommendations and report back to the board which recommendations were feasible to implement.   
At its September 2009 meeting, Member Jones and AAAC Chair Dr. L. Steven Winlock updated the Members regarding the work of the first meeting the AAAC held on        July 29-30, 2009. 
At its March and May 2009 meetings, the SBE approved the appointment of members to serve on the AAAC. 

At its January 2009 meeting, the SBE approved the Proposed Guidelines and Appointment Process for establishing the AAAC. 
The SBE discussed the need to establish the AAAC at its November 2008 meeting, and asked staff to develop options for proposed guidelines and the selection process of committee members. 
	SUMMARY OF KEY ISSUES 


The SBE created the AAAC to advise the board about a wide range of issues related to improving teaching and learning of African American students in California. The Committee is comprised of distinguished researchers, practitioners, parents, and community members from throughout the state who are knowledgeable about best practices and research related to improving the academic achievement of African American students who, on average, perform far below their peers. 
Since its creation, the AAAC has held meetings on July 29-30, 2009, October 15, 2009, June 14, 2010, and December 3, 2010, as well as a teleconference meeting on February 5, 2010. From these meetings, the AAAC prepared the attached recommendations in the following three areas: accountability, special education, and teacher quality and instruction. 
Following the presented recommendations at the January 12-14, 2011, board meeting, President Kirst asked then Member Greg Jones, AAAC board liaison, to provide feedback as to which recommendations the board could most quickly take action. Member Jones suggested that the new board members focus on the committee’s recommendations in the areas of accountability and special education. The CDE’s response as a result focused on these two areas of the committee’s recommendations.  

	FISCAL ANALYSIS (AS APPROPRIATE)


None.

	ATTACHMENT(S)


Attachment 1:  African American Advisory Committee: Recommendations Presented to 
   the State Board of Education January 12-14, 2011, Meeting (21 Pages)
Attachment 2:  CDE’s Response to the African American Advisory Committee 

                        Special Education and Accountability Recommendations (5 pages)
Attachment 3:  Continuing Activities-Indicator 10: Disproportionality by 

   Disability (2 pages)

